
 
Office of the New York State 
Attorney General 

Letitia James 
Attorney General 

 

Solicitor General Division | 28 Liberty Street | New York NY 10005 
212-416-8020 | ag.ny.gov 

 
 

 

November 27, 2024 
 
Scott S. Harris 
Clerk of the Court 
Supreme Court of the United States 
1 First Street NE 
Washington, DC 20543-0001 
 

Re: Upstate Jobs Party v. Kosinski, No. 24-503 
 
Dear Mr. Harris: 
 

I write on behalf of respondents to request a 30-day extension of time in which 
to respond to the petition for a writ of certiorari in this matter. The current deadline 
is December 20, 2024; a 30-day extension would result in a new deadline of January 
21, 2025 (as January 19 is a Sunday and January 20 is a holiday). Counsel for 
petitioners consents to this request. 

 
My office has several pressing obligations, including deadlines in this Court, 

during the upcoming weeks. Additionally, the attorney assigned to this case is 
scheduled to be out of the country for two weeks beginning on December 1. An 
extension will allow my office to file a response that adequately addresses the points 
raised in the petition. 

 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
Barbara D. Underwood 
Solicitor General 
(212) 416-8016 

 

cc: Shawn Toomey Sheehy 
 Holtzman Vogel Baran Torchinsky & Josefiak PLLC 
 2300 N Street NW, Suite 643A 
 Washington, DC 20037 


